MINUTES

College Executive Council • May 26, 2009

San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Liz Armstrong, Joyce Allen, Adela Jacobson, Darrel Harrison, Sandi Trevisan, Denise Kapitze, Daphne Figueroa, Dan Gutowski, Sam Shooshtary, Peter Fong, Franchesca Gade

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Approved

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Pending

C.  Guests

Susan Schwarz, Diana Fink

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison) 

New executive board met today.  Figueroa stated the 2009-2010 calendar of Academic Senate meetings was distributed.  Regular meetings will remain the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays at 3:30 p.m. Harrison commended Adela Jacobson and everyone involved in Commencement.

2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Shooshtary announced new officers for 2009-2010 -- Joyce Allen, President; Anthony Alfuente, Vice President; and Carole Smith, Secretary.  

3) Associated Students (Gade) 

AS new officers will meet regularly over the summer.

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  The June 11 board agenda is posted online – some Proposition N funds are being moved to Proposition S for LLRC and classroom buildings, which will not  impact the Proposition N list of Miramar projects. This item is also on the agenda for the Review of Services meeting scheduled on 5/27/09.

•  Hsieh distributed a Community College League budget report. As a result of proposed funding changes to community college funding, SDCCD will potentially experience additional $4 million cuts due to a proposed decrease in physical education funding and $3.6 million loss in growth apportionment.  Categorical reductions are expected to reach 49%, resulting in an overall 10.68% cut to SDCCD for 2009-2010.  SDCCD colleges must look at cutting classes in 2009-2010.  Fong expressed concern for student services with even deeper budget cuts; Armstrong stated this is not a one-year situation and that the college must look at new approaches and ways to do business.  Grants and donations would be welcomed to backfill losses.  

5.  District Governance Council 

Information posted online.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  (Harrison)

No report.

7.  District Budget Committee 

No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Armstrong)

Meeting scheduled on Friday.

E.  NEW BUSINESS

i.  
a)  College Governance: Approve Handbook Changes (Figueroa)

The Academic Senate approved the proposed changes to the College Governance Handbook.  Classified Senate has some minor questions regarding reporting committees and will discuss with Figueroa – otherwise, Classified Senate approved changes.  A.S. has not reviewed change proposals.  All information is posted on the G Drive.  Shooshtary will send Gade a pdf.  Signatures are needed by all four constituent groups.  Gade will review changes and respond to Figueroa within 48 hours with approval or concerns.  Shooshtary, Harrison and Hsieh will sign approved handbook this afternoon.  

b) College Governance: Quorum Issues (Figueroa) 

The College Governance Committee will address committee memberships in the fall.  In the short term, Figueroa suggested each standing committee determine what constitutes a quorum at their first meeting of the year, make a recommendation to CEC, and follow their own guidelines until CGC addresses the issue. CEC members agreed.  Committees will be asked to provide CEC their respective guidelines for meeting a quorum no later than Sept. 30, 2009.  CEC will vote to approve committee recommendations at their first CEC meeting in October. Gade suggested dropping student membership on certain committees not of interest to students.  

ii.  Non-Contractual Reassigned Time Allocation (Figueroa/Armstrong)

Unfunded reassigned time is paid for by discretionary or instructional budgets.  Due to budget cuts, for 2009-2010, .8 faculty contractual unfunded reassigned time will be shifted to VTEA funding, where possible (administration of justice, aviation operations, EMT, paralegal,). .75 FTEF will be funded by general fund (program directors for aviation maintenance, fire tech, and Child Development Center). 

In 2008-2009, Miramar funded .90 non-contractual, unfunded reassigned time.  Due to budget cuts, .50 ( Athletic Director and Fitness Specialist Program Director) will be funded in 2009-2010 from general fund.  Currently, there is no available general fund to fund The PLACe English and math advisors (.20 each).  The math advisor .20 reassigned time was proposed to the Basic Skills Committee for funding; English advisor .20 will be covered by PLACe director, Diana Fink.  The Basic Skills committee rejected the math advisor proposal.

Armstrong stated that several BSI proposals include math and English faculty time that would likely include tutor advisory services.  She indicated that the only remaining options for funding the math advisor is to reduce class sections or to cut supply budgets further.  Fink stated 800-1000 students are served by the PLACe each year, that the math advisor is critical, and that BSI funding cannot supplant regular college funding.  Hsieh said earlier at one of CEC meetings faculty suggested that faculty office hours might be used to cover tutoring needs.  Figueroa suggested the math department cut one class section to fund the release time.  Harrison suggested a meeting with Math Department Chair.

F.  OLD BUSINESS

•  Mailroom Door (Gutowski)

The Facilities Committee supports the recommendation to replace the mailroom door, which will be funded by Proposition S.  It will be implemented in the fall and will include a key pad for entry.  Reprographics will move into their new location, adjacent to the mailroom, during the summer and will provide surveillance until the new door/keypad is installed.  

•  Parking Changes (Gutowski)

Based on a walk-around with campus staff, the 4’ walkway from the new parking lot #2 will be increased to 8’ wide and a second access/exit door will be identified for the I-bldg.

• Fieldhouse Sound System (Gutowski)

A consultant to advise on the sound system of the fieldhouse will be hired; a site visit will be scheduled in the near future.  Southland will quote on the video screen portion of the project.  Hsieh asked that the fieldhouse be used for opening day, if possible to test the sound system.

Trevisan
5/27//09

